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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. The San Miguel County E-911 Emergency Telephone Service Authority Board (Board) filed its Application for Authority to Increase the Emergency Telephone Charge (Application) on August 30, 2011.  In that Application and pursuant to § 29-11-102(2)(b), C.R.S., the Board requested Commission approval of an Emergency Telephone Surcharge of $1.50 per month. On October 6, 2011, the Board filed an amendment to the Application reducing the requested increase to $1.25 per month.  

2. The Board also filed a Motion for Alternative Form of Notice on August 30, 2011 (Motion).   By that Motion, the Board seeks a waiver of the statutory notice provisions of 
§ 40-3-104, C.R.S., and authorization for the Board to satisfy the requirements for public notice of its proposed surcharge increase with an alternative form of notice.  

B. Findings and Conclusions

3. Section 40-3-104, C.R.S., sets forth the Colorado Legislature’s findings as to the appropriate notice when the rates for public utility services (e.g. telephone service) are changed.  It is a plausible interpretation of the statute that an emergency telephone service provider such as the Board must give the notice prescribed in the statute.  However, the Commission finds that, technically, § 40-3-104, C.R.S., does not apply to the Board since it is not a regulated public utility.

4. Nevertheless, because the Board must obtain approval from the Commission of its proposed surcharge and must file a formal application with the Commission to obtain that approval, the Commission has authority to specify the notice that an emergency telephone provider must provide in this kind of application.

5. The Board proposes to provide public notice of its Application by printing such notice in the legal notices sections of two local newspapers, the Telluride Daily Planet and the Norwood Post for two consecutive weeks.  The Board attaches its proposed notice as Exhibit 7 to the Application.  
6. We find the notice proposed in the Motion is generally appropriate and therefore grant the Motion with few modifications.  First, we order the Board to correct the Commission’s address in the proposed notice.  Second, the proposed effective date of January 1, 2012 may not be reasonable, because the Board must provide a 60-day notice to telecommunications carriers to implement the increase.  Finally, the language within the notice should be modified to indicate interested persons may file a petition to intervene within 15 days of the date of last publication.  

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Motion for Alternative Form of Notice filed by the San Miguel County E-911 Emergency Telephone Service Authority Board on August 30, 2011 is granted, in part, consistent with the discussion above.

2. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
October 26, 2011.
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